
 

Jewish Guild for the Blind 
Title VI Notice of Beneficiary Rights 

 
The Jewish Guild for the Blind, an affiliate of Lighthouse Guild, operates its programs and services 
without regard to color, race, or national origin in all in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 
1964. Any person who believes she or he has been aggrieved by any unlawful discriminatory practice 
under Title VI may file a complaint with The Jewish Guild for the Blind. 
 

• For more information on The Jewish Guild for the Blind Civil Rights program, and the procedures 
to file a complaint, contact us via:  

o Website:  “Contact” Tab at www.lighthouseguild.org;  
o TTY:  711; 
o E-mail: Compliance@lighthouseguild.org;   
o Mail:  Nicole Hart, General Counsel and Chief Compliance Officer, 250 West 64th Street 

New York, NY 10023; 
o Telephone: Nicole Hart - (212) 549-0431; 
o Lighthouse Guild Anonymous Compliance Hotline:  1-800-283-4900 

 
• A Complaint may also be filed directly with the Federal Transit Administration by filing a 

complaint with: 
o  The Office of Civil Rights, Attention Title VI Program Coordinator, East Building, 5th 

Floor- TCR, 1200 New Jersey Ave., SE Washington, DC, 20590. 
o A Complaint of Discrimination Form is available through any of the Lighthouse Guild 

contacts above, under “Title VI” under the “Compliance” Tab on at 
www.lighthouseguild.org or online at  https://www.dot.ny.gov/divisions/policy-and-
strategy/public-trans-respository/NYSDOT_ComplaintDiscriminationForm.pdf 

 
• If information is needed in another language, contact Judith Katzen at 

KatzenJ@Lighthouseguild.org, (212) 769-6245 
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